
From: RAYMOND WOODCOCK   
Sent: 11 May 2023 14:03 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Cc:  

 
Subject: Application Ref. S62A/2023/0018 
 

Dear Inspectorate, 

 

For your good understanding I have copied the following:- 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 

Please find attached the following documents to support the reasons why the titled application 
should be refused on Highways Safety matters:- 

 

1. Document, HM Planning Inspectorate stating my details and that I ask the Inspectorate to refuse 
this application on Highways safety issues. 

 

2. The next 4 documents are Stansted Mountfitchet Speed Watch reports dated 31st Jan. 2023; 2nd 
March 2023; 21st March 2023 and 3rd April 2023. All of these reports have been sent to our Police 
Coordinator and verified and accepted by them. 

 

3.Pages 1 and 2 and 3 are ECC Highways B1383 Silver Street traffic counts during 4th to 10th July 
2022.This report shows the average daily number of vehicles of 16,457 during this period. The report 
also shows that 38.9 % of the vehicles exceed the 30mph speed limit. The report was commissioned 
by ECC Highways and conducted by their main contractor Ringway Jacobs. 

 

4. Road Traffic through Stansted Mountfitchet an Overview as at February 2020 - updated July 2020. 
It is the only detailed report, with facts, that is available from any source, I am its researcher and 
author. 



 

If any of this evidence is not clear I can resend it at your request. 

 

Raymond Woodcock 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




